U3A: MOSELEY, KINGS HEATH AND DISTRICT
Executive Committee: Agenda / Minutes 
	Date: 
26th February 2019
	Time:
2.00pm
	Venue: 
Friends Meeting House
	Chair: 
Mike Clark


	
	
	

	Present: Chris Olley; Diane Worland; Jackie Spearpoint; Julie Allder; Tessa Bidgood; Anne Crerar

Minutes: Linda Gresham
	Apologies:  Ruth Livermore;  Nick Wright; Brenda Bingham
	
	
	

	Agenda 
1. 1.  1. Apologies 

2. Corrections and approval of previous minutes

3. Action points and matters arising not elsewhere on the agenda

4. Review of last monthly meeting

5. Sub-committee reports

6. Membership renewal process 

7. Feedback from Interest Group Leaders’ Network meeting 

8. Circle Dancing Review

9. Further Joint Ventures with KN U3A 

10. AGM speaker and arrangements 

11. Preparations for AGM (check list sent)

12. Review of EC Succession policy

13. AOB – Researcher at monthly meeting

14. Next meeting


	MINUTES
	

	1.
	 Apologies: see above
	

	2. 
	Corrections and approval of previous minutes.

Item 5, Social: Cinema - correct Stoves to Stove.

Delete JA ‘said’ and change to ‘it was noted’

Item 8, delete line re SM.

The minutes were approved.


	

	3.
	Matters arising and action points not elsewhere on the agenda
i) newsletter posting to members not on email – JS to send updates of those needing this service to NW.
ii) TB has a copy of the Public Liability document but finds it frustrating that information from the national U3A is not sent to the relevant person consistently.  DW said that everything comes to her as Business Secretary and she passes it on.  MC suggested that communications with national U3A be clarified.

iii) Dave at All Saints said that a specialist firm has been approached about the hearing loop system. 

iv) separate email address for interest groups – FG said that this is complicated but is still working on it.

v) Item 7, AVCs, TB said that she has emailed groups with deficits of over £100.  AVCs are varying from £1; Some groups are voluntarily paying £1.50 or £2.  AVCs have not been increased from the official £1 since the beginning of our U3A six years ago.  There are many reasons for deficits such as a suitable venue being more expensive, the number of times a group meets and the attendance figures.

There was discussion around the issues, bearing in mind the increase in venue fees, concerns that going to several groups should not become too expensive and the fact that the membership fee for the coming year has been set based on the current level of £1.
It was agreed that we would monitor what change has been brought about by the voluntary measures and that it would be reviewed in September.

TB suggested that she contact all groups about AVCs.  This was agreed.

vi) Item 14. Privacy Policy needs to be sent to FG for the website.


	JS

Agenda item

FG

September agenda

TB

NW

	4.
	Review of previous monthly meeting
The talk on The American Civil War was good, very interesting and well delivered by a passionate speaker.  He does have other talks about other aspects of the American Civil War which could be considered in the future.

There is an issue re parking for speakers, possibly with a lot of equipment, and for any disabled member.  There is now a barrier and there is no longer any public parking   This is a serious matter and DW will raise it with All Saints.


	DW

	5.
	Sub-committee reports

Interest groups: 
CO, RL and BB met and they are updating the Group Leaders’ policy for the next meeting.

There have been several changes to Beacon and BB is considering running a session on it.

By 2020 all coaches have to be accessible, which will reduce capacity and affect costs. 
TB raised a possible social and film-watching group to encourage some members and perhaps new members to get together. The IGCs will work on this
Social: 
JA reported that the social committee had a successful meeting. There is to be a quiz on May 15th at the All Services Club.
Membership: There are currently 625 members.  JS raised the issue of Associate Membership of U3As.  MC said this had been rejected by our U3A some years ago, but it should be discussed again. 
The issue of non members coming to monthly meetings and group meetings was raised. DW said that our policy is to allow non members to come to three monthly meetings if they pay £1 each time. There is no clear policy over interest group meetings. JA pointed out the complexities with allowing non members to events such as quizzes. Further discussion needed.

It was agreed to leave the half-year fee at £10 for 2019-20.
Finance: 

TB has reported on the AVCs.  No other issues.

	CO, RL, BB

BB
CO, RL, BB

Newsletter

Agenda item

Agenda item



	6.
	Membership renewal process
There will be tables from 1pm at the March and April meetings.  TB and Val Baxter have agreed to help.  DW will be present early and will organise any queues.
	Newsletter

DW TB  VB

	7.
	Feedback from Interest Group Leaders’ network meeting
CO reported that there was feedback in the newsletter.  It was felt to be a very useful meeting and value for money.  There was a good turn out and cross-section of leaders.  Information and expertise were shared. The use of Beacon by group leaders has increased since the meeting.  Questions were requested and there were many of them, all framed positively. These have been addressed.  CO handed round the questions.

One of the suggestions – that we have a suggestion box at monthly meetings – was agreed
And a suggestion for one group to be the feature of the month in the newsletter was also agreed.
There will be future Network meetings and CO thanked TB, MC and BB for their input to the last one.
	MC/IGCs

	8.
	Circle dancing group review
There are 23 on the list with an average attendance of about 8.  

There was discussion about costings and responsibilities for these.

It was agreed that the pilot continue until September and be fully reviewed then. No changes in the meantime.

	September agenda



	9.
	Further joint ventures with Kings Norton U3A
There are implications arising from the question of which U3A has responsibility for the costs which need further consideration. It was agreed that we would just continue with the one pilot group and consider others after that has been fully reviewed.
The formation of any future joint groups is to come through the committee.

DW said that the MKHD and KN gardening groups are not a joint group and they are planning to take it in turns to organise coach trips, which might well be open to members of the other U3A.

	Future agenda

	10.
	AGM speaker and arrangements
Lucy Hawking is to be the speaker, talking about her work, including writing adventure stories for children introducing science.  She will also talk about her early life with father, Stephen Hawking.  Her aim is ‘promoting and understanding science’.

DW will collect Lucy Hawking from the station.
	DW

	11.
	Preparations for the AGM
The schedule is 1.05pm refreshments; 1.40pm AGM; 2.15pm talk; 3.30pm book-signing in the Marjorie Allen room (DW to book).

Confirmation of nominations and resolutions to be in the April newsletter.

All reports to be sent electronically to LG before the meeting for the minutes.
Around 120 attendees are needed to make the AGM quorate.

A sound system assistant and photographers are needed.

LG will take the minutes.

Reports and documents will be printed by TB and LG will collate.

JA will be asked to organise the evening meal.
	DW

MC

Report deliverers
LG

TB & LG

MC - JA

	12.
	Review of EC Succession policy
This was circulated.  

It was agreed that D. Addendum be removed and D.1 be moved to Rationale; D.2 and D.3 become C.2.6 and C.2.7.

TB suggested a simplification of the numbering process.

MC emphasised that to find new committee members the policy suggests we encourage members from our own interest groups to stand for a post.
Policy agreed with changes applied. MC to send to FG for website.
	MC



	13.
	Any other business
i) Researcher at the March monthly meeting - the researcher is wanting volunteers for a study relating to ageing and protein.  This is a ten-minute slot at the end of the meeting
ii) TB is dealing with changing bank signatories
iii) DW said that one of the new ukulele members had been given U3A membership as a gift and what a good idea this is.
	

	14.
	Next meeting
Friends Meeting House at 2pm on Tuesday 26th March

LG to bring refreshments.   
	LG





